SCHREIBER

WOMEN'S INSTITUTE MEETING

Mrs. Chris Morris presided for the November meeting of the Schreiber Women's Institute when a minutes silence was observed for Remembrance Day.

The roll call was answered by giving the names of battles where Canadians fought.

There was an interesting display of medals from the first and second World Wars.

The motto was "All Nations Smile in the Same Language".

The minutes and treasurer's report were adopted as read by Mrs. Beth Macadam and Mrs. Eirene Harness.

Letters were read from Mrs. Nettie Thrower and Mrs. Ann Todesco, who were in St. Joseph's Hospital.

Also received was the 4-H program regarding Achievement Days.

Mrs. Morris was appointed as representative on the Christmas cheer committee, and several suggestions were offered. Members may bring donations to the Christmas hamper at the next meeting.

Mrs. Rex Dye will give a demonstration on making art novelties at the December meeting.

A report, prepared by Mrs. Winnie Clemens, on the W.I. Rally in Thunder Bay, was read.

Mrs. Beth Macadam presented an interesting paper pertaining to Remembrance Day.

The draw prize was won by Mrs. Morris and lunch served by Mrs. A. Niemi and Mrs. E. O'Connor.

SCHREIBER LEGION BANQUET

Joe Caccamo, was M.C. at the annual banquet of the Royal Canadian Legion, Branch 109, attended by eighty-five, and catered to by the United Church Women.

Mrs. Barbara Ann McLaughlin proposed the toast to Fallen Comrades; Douglas Moore, to the Queen, and Bob Spadoni, to the Ladies' Auxiliary.

Mr. Caccamo drew a gale of laughter centred around local humour when he introduced Reeve F.V. Harness as one who had discovered the value of the old saw - if you can't beat 'em - join 'em!, and, congratulated him on the family addition of a first granddaughter.

Mr. Harness, commended the Legion for the interest and support of youth activities, their arrange-

ments each year for the Remembrance service, student scholarsips awards, and various other ways in which they support their community. He felt their proposed addition to the Legion, will fill a want in the town.

Father F.J. Meyer, said Mr. Caccamo, apart from his clerical duties, will adjust easily in the community, being a hockey enthusiast.

Father Meyer, thanked the Legion for being able to take part in the Remembrance Day service, and, for the honour of being appointed as their padre.

Father Meyer, the guest speaker, spoke on the generation gap (so-called) which exists between youth and adults of today. The gap, he said, has always existed, and was bridged in the past, so the root of the problem must be explored: how was it done in the past? What is the younger generation looking for now?

Mrs. Georgine Davis, president of the Legion Ladies Auxiliary, thanked the members for their support, and mentioned the passing of two members.

Gerry Nicol, Legion president, gave a comprehensive review of the year's activities - funds spent in donations to community activities; the contribution made by the ladies auxiliary, the inaugural district picnic this year. He also, at length, said the future of the Legion depends on the appreciation of its members on their appreciation of being a member. He announced the date of the joint installation of officers for December 10 and 19 for the annual children's party.

Mr. Caccamo paid special tribute to Fred Gould, who for years, has been the Legion bugler at the Remembrance Day service, Mrs. Gabriel Martin the convener of this banquet, and those responsible for the successful Poppy canvas. He also stated the New Year's ball will be held on December 31st.

The evening ended with a cabaret party.

Photo below - G.A. Nicol, Joe Caccamo, Mrs. Georgina Davis and Father F.J. Meyer. Photo by I. McCuaig.

